Kristin’s Class Newsletter

February 5, 2006  Clara Barton Open School  kristinlorna@comcast.net 763-533-1092

**********************************************************************


Dear Families, 

Hope everyone is keeping warm and busy!  We are getting kind of tired of being inside at my house, but we aren’t going to play outside at eight below, either. At school, we had two indoor recesses in a row.  As much as I love winter, I think we are ready for a little relief. 

Last week we launched our new theme, World of Beauty.  We started to learn the names of the continents.  We also read two stories to get us thinking about both faraway places and beauty, A Cloak for a Dreamer and Miss Rumphius.  
This week

This week and next we’ll read stories and look at art from Asia.  We’ve already had one session with our dance artist, Robin Nelson, who taught us dances from Japan and Taiwan.  
Math

In math, we’ll do some origami and work with tangrams.  The first graders are making stairstep pattern books that will reinforce addition and subtraction facts.  The second graders are doing some work with arrays, which are helpful in beginning to understand multiplication.  We’ll continue to work with problem solving as well.
Nutrition Classes


Ginger from Midwest Food Connection made a visit last week, and taught us about root cellar vegetables.  We’re expecting her again this week.

Valentine’s Day


We haven’t planned the details of our celebration yet, but it’s time to start getting ready.  This week’s spelling list is a class list- if you want an early start on Valentines, now’s your chance. We’ll have a spelling test on Friday as usual, and it will be a challenging one.  Fun too!  Thanks to Ben, Sam, and Max, who have names that are easy to spell!  

Primary Book Clubs


We will start to second round fairly soon and have carefully read all of your feedback.   Overall, people found the bookclubs to be a valuable experience, and gave practical suggestions for tweaking.  

Conferences


Only seven to go!  Just let me know what works for you and I’ll try to accommodate you.  
Thanks for all your support!  Kristin 
